## Centerville City Council Work Session Meeting Monday, September 23, 2019

TIME:

5:30 P.M.

PLACE:

Centerville Municipal Building – Kingseed Law Library

Mayor

Brooks Compton Belinda Kenley

Deputy Mayor

Councilmembers Mark Engert

John Palcher JoAnne Rau Bill Serr John Beals

Clerk of Council Carin Andrews

City Manager Wayne Davis

Assistant City Manager Mariah Butler Vogelgesang

Finance Director Tyler Roark City Attorney Scott Liberman

Public Works Director Doug Spitler

City Engineer Jim Brinegar

Human Resources Manager Rory Garrity

City Planner Mark Yandrick

Communications Director Kate Bostdorff Assistant Clerk of Council Teri Davis

Residents: Lyle Swan

Mike Voegele

Developer: Jason Woodard

Mayor Compton called the meeting to order at 5:40 P.M

In Council/City Manager communications, Mr. Davis covered the following topics:

- October Council meetings are scheduled for October 7 and 28, 2019.
- Fire Fighter Memorial scheduled for October 13, 2019 at 1 p.m. in Stubbs Park.
- Following the Tailgate for Your Health event this past weekend, Staff is considering a round table with the auto dealerships in the City limits.
- Consent Agenda moving forward substantive items will be placed on the agenda as separate items rather than being imbedded in the Consent Agenda.
- Jenna Whipp's last day was Friday. Arrangements are being made to have her involved in the transition process.

Ms. Rau and City Planner Mark Yandrick summarized the Green Initiative event they attended last week. Much of the focus was on emergency management; however, recycling initiatives were also discussed. Ms. Rau would like to invite Mike Fanelli and Mary Ellen Etienne to address City Council in work session about recycling and sustainability efforts the City could implement. Ms. Kenley added information about Dayton Regional Green which conducts online contests to promote energy conservation. There is an event scheduled on October 9 at Cox Arboretum. Community Resources Director Kate Bostdorff stated her department will continue to promote recycling videos.

Mr. Engert spoke about the Saturday Night Lights Cross Country event this past weekend at Centerville High School which drew a crowd of 15,000. He would like some sort of City participation in future events.

Mr. Palcher inquired about the cost of the Stubbs Park Comprehensive Plan. Mr. Davis advised the cost is \$15,000. He informed that Staff had conducted a well-attended meeting with stakeholders this afternoon.

At 6:50 P.M., Mrs. Kenley made a motion to move into Executive Session for Economic Development To Consider Information Related To The Marketing Plans Of An Applicant For Economic Development Assistance and for Personnel To Consider The Employment Of A Public Official. Mrs. Rau seconded the Motion, and it passed with a 7-0 roll call vote.

At 8:20 P.M. after no official business was conducted, Mrs. Kenley made a motion to move out of Executive Session, Mr. Engert seconded the motion, and it passed with a 7-0 roll call vote.

The next work meeting will be held on Monday, October 7, 2019 at 5:30 P.M. in the Kingseed Law Library prior to the regular meeting set for 7:30 P.M.

Teri Davis, Interim Clerk of Council

Approved:

Brooks A. Compton, Mayor